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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes

Thursday, February 1, 2018, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room

Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Stephanie Radner, Andrew Tittler, Joseph Smith and Joseph (Matt) Hickey.

Mr. Civian called the meeting order at 7:00 PM.

95 Eastern Avenue-  Dedham Marketplace, LLC, Applicant – David Johnson, Norwood Engineering, Rep – Milling, repaving, and reconfiguration of existing surface parking lot in Buffer Zone to Bordering Vegetated Wetland, Riverfront Area, and Bordering Land Subject to Flooding.  Retrofitting of existing catch basins (DEP File #141-0529, MSMP 2017-21).

195 Highland Avenue- Kanayo Lala, A Francis Contracting, Rep. Construction of a new single family dwelling on an undeveloped lot (MSMP 2017-24).

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue both 95 Eastern Avenue and 195 Highland Avenue until February 15th, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA.

7:05 PM: 124 Country Club Road-  Dedham Country and Polo Club, Applicant – Mike Toohill, BSC Group, Rep– Notice of Intent for dredging of the irrigation pond (8th hole). (DEP File #141-0528).

Mike Toohill of BSC Group was present. He confirmed that the fee waiver they had requested was for the fee to be lowered to the amount of $10,000.

Mr. Civian made a motion to approve the fee waiver to $10,000, seconded by Mr. Hickey.

Discussion:
Mr. Tittler confirmed that the fee is calculated correctly but the applicant is requesting a waiver from having to pay the full, calculated amount.

Ms. Bugay commented that while she does not see an overwhelming public benefit, she does agree that there is some public benefit and she would be amenable to considering a half fee.

Mr. Civian suggested that the Commission have a larger discussion at a later date to determine what the fees are for, (i.e. is the large fee due to large resource area disturbance or is it more about staff time).

Mr. Tittler made a motion for a 50 percent discount off the calculated fee, resulting in a fee waiver to $31,160.50, seconded by Ms. Bugay. It was voted 4-2. (Mr. Civian and Mr. Smith were opposed)

Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing for 124 Country Club Road, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA.

Mr. Civian made a motion to issue an Order of Conditions for 124 Country Club Road as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA.

7:20 PM: 93 Alden Street- Alena Pelipenko -Applicant; Rich Kirby, LEC – Rep Addition and driveway extension at an existing SFD located in Buffer Zone to BVW.  (DEP File #141-0531, mSMP 2017-01)

Rich Kirby was present representing the applicant, Alena Pelipenko.

Mr. Kirby explained that the proposal includes the removal and replacement of 10 trees. They are also proposing to place boulders every 20 feet to demark the area to remain undisturbed.

Mr. Civian asked if they were requesting any waivers. Mr. Kirby responded that he was not sure one was needed. Mr. Civian asked if they will be retaining 2 inches from all impervious surfaces as required. He explained that when replacing with a new house they are required to meet the stormwater management rules and treat all of the runoff from the new house and are not grandfathered for any previous amounts of impervious area.

Agent Brown commented that it had been proposed as an addition, but agreed that if they are building a new house they need to meet the requirements of the Major Stormwater Management Permit fully.

Mr. Tittler explained that a physical incapacity to infiltrate would be a factor for a waiver request.

Ms. Bugay confirmed with Mr. Kirby that there are some “D” type soils that will impact the effectiveness of the pervious paver storage capacity.

Agent Brown commented that the detail for pervious pavers was suitable for 2 inches of storage assuming ideal conditions. She still needs to coordinate with the Building Commissioner on this project.

Mr. Tittler asked about a 24 inch maple tree that was proposed to be removed. Mr. Kirby responded that he believes it is a “leaner” towards the house.

Mr. Tittler responded that there appears to be a large canopy and that canopy likely also extends over the wetlands so there would be impacts to the wetlands as a result of removing that canopy that should be considered.

Mr. Tittler confirmed with Mr. Kirby that there would be living space above the garage.

Mr. Hickey asked if the pervious pavers would be adequate for stormwater runoff. Agent Brown responded that they need to be revised to be able to provide full treatment which would require a bit of over-excavation.

Mr. Hickey also asked about snow and ice treatment for the pavers and if the homeowners were aware of the maintenance required. Agent Brown confirmed that an O & M plan would be needed to insure they are properly maintained so they will work properly.

Mr. Kirby asked if they should look into going up with a second story above the existing structure. He is not sure if it is feasible but they could have it evaluated with a structural engineer.

Ann DiVirgilio, an abutter, commented that there has never been a foundation on this property; the existing foundation is a concrete slab. Since there is flooding there already, she is concerned with additional water draining towards the neighbors back yards.
Mr. Kirby explained that any additional roof runoff would run to the rain garden and when that overflows the garden, it will be directed towards the wetland. This is according to the existing topography of the site.

Ms. Divergilio commented that she agrees with taking the leaning trees down. She explained that she is in no way trying to stop the project, she just wants to understand any water impacts onto her property.

Agent Brown informed the Commission that an additional abutter letter from 89 Alden was distributed to the Commission which also expresses concerns with stormwater.

Mr. Kirby requested to continue to the hearing until February 15th.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 93 Alden Street until February 15th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

8:00 PM: 1000 Washington Street- Joseph Moussalli, Applicant – Michael Joyce, Joyce Consulting Group, Rep – Major Stormwater Permit for a 3-story mixed use redevelopment with 2,800 sf of proposed commercial space and 28 residential units above (MSMP 2017-18).

Agent Brown commented that the applicant is revising plans again due to requirements from Dedham Engineering.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 1000 Washington Street until February 15th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

Informal Discussion

397 Whiting Avenue- Paul Lindholm introduced the Commission to a new mini 2 foot sump catch basin that he thought would be more appropriately sized for many residential projects as it would be easier for homeowners to maintain and also more affordable.  

Ms. Bugay confirmed that she agrees that a 2 foot sump would be a good option for most single family applications but she is not sure it would work for all, giving the example of a steep driveway with a higher velocity.

Mr. Tittler confirmed with Mr. Lindholm that he is looking for the Commission to approve this mini sump for the 397 Whiting Avenue as a minor modification to the project.

Agent Brown commented that she thinks this is a safer and better alternative for most residential projects going forward.

Mr. Tittler made a motion to accept the minor modification for 397 Whiting Avenue, seconded by Mr. Hickey, UA.

Public comment- Joanne Keaveny was present. She explained a concern with the Manor Fields project. She explained that she is baffled at how with the wildlife, water and boggy vegetation that it got an approval from the Conservation Commission in the past. She understands that approval is now expired and that the applicant will need to reapply. She explained that the site is a lovely place to walk as it exists now. She would love to see the Town take the existing fields and update them instead of disturbing this land as there is such little green space in left in Town. She explained that there is a Facebook page for “Manor Woods” with a lot of support of maintaining the existing conditions. There are a lot of trees, water and animals and she would love for the Commissioners to go walk the property if they have not already.  
Mr. Civian explained that if a developer proposes a project, the Commission’s role is to see if it meets requirements. Their decision making is limited by the regulations.

Mr. Tittler commented that he was on a planning committee for the project where the plan as proposed was discussed but now some residents seem to be talking about whether or not they even want or need it.

Mr. Tittler also explained that there may be many other alternatives that could be considered; the choices are limited to just approve that plan as proposed or leave the land as is.

Ms. Keavney had mentioned the existence of vernal pools on the site. 

Ms. Radner responded that vernal pools have to meet very specific guidelines in order to be certifiable. She will take a look at this site in the spring to help determine if there are any true vernal pools on the site.

8:25 PM: Andy Mims, 8 Schoolmaster Lane, Request for extension of response to enforcement

Agent Brown explained that Mr. Mims would like another month to come up with a plan in response to the enforcement. The Commission agreed they were fine with this.

Request for Certificate of Compliance – Colburn Street Dam (DEP File 141-0517)-

Agent Brown explained that the erosion control needs to be fixed and vegetation needs to be established. She suggested that the Certificate of Compliance be denied for now, but that they can come back once it is fixed to reapply.

Mr. Civian made a motion to deny the request for a Certificate of Compliance as recommended by Agent Brown, without prejudice to return in future once the issue is addressed, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.

Request for Extension of OOC for Aquatic Vegetation Management, - Warren/Aranow Pond – 200 & 210 Highland St (DEP File #141-0417)

Agent Brown explained that they are about 9 years out on this where they continue to request extensions. The request is for an additional extension with approximately 30 days from the previous expiring.

Mr. Smith commented that he thinks the Commission should take another look at this at this point. He noted that the Commission is made up of mostly new members since the original approval and it may not make sense for them to be voting to extend something they were not around to approve in the first place.

Mr. Smith made a motion to deny the request for an extension, requiring the applicant to reapply, seconded by Mr. Hickey, UA.

8:36 PM: 2nd Draft Stormwater Regulations-

Mr. Civian explained that he has reviewed the existing regulations and has distributed a one pager to the Commissioners on stormwater regulation discussion points and potential changes. He explained that the Commission still has one of strictest stormwater permits in the Commonwealth.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Ms. Radner questioned whether they should consider the size of the house relative to the size of the land; basing rules off of a percentage developed.
Mr. Tittler responded that he thinks that idea favors wealthier people with big lots and discriminates against people with smaller lots.

Agent Brown asked them to consider that walkway and driveway changes often show up after the fact.

Mr. Tittler commented that he is not sure that the rules should be different for homeowner’s vs. non-home owners. He would rather see an equal application of the law. Mr. Smith and Ms. Radner agree.

Mr. Civian mentioned a potential hardship clause that could add a waiver allowing the opportunity for the Commission to approve the option of only requiring those dealing with total loss of their home by acts of god/fire to build new homes on the same footprint and managing the runoff for the site to the maximum extent practicable, instead of the requiring them to meet the full requirements of a new Major Stormwater Management Permit.

Mr. Hickey thinks it should include more than fire as there are other ways to lose a home.

Mr. Civian will continue to work on the regulations based on the feedback so far from the Commissioners.

9:03 PM: Summary of Conflict of Interest Law: 

Agent Brown asked the Commissioners to sign an acknowledgement sheet.

MACC Annual Conference – March 3, 2018- 

Commissioners can register through Agent Brown and she has the funding to cover their attendance.

Meeting Minutes –1/18/17- Ms. Bugay would like to send edits so they can review and approve next time.

9:08 PM: Ms. Bugay made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA.
